# 2014 Ontario Child Health Study (OCHS)

Master SMHS file Zero count





#### **Table of Contents**

<u>Variable</u>	Position	<u>Description</u>	Page
INTRODUCTION			
MASTERID	001-005	Master Identifier	8
PERSONID	006-007	Person ID	
MXMETH1	008-010	SMHS-assigned school ID	8
MXMETH5	011-012	SMHS-assigned board ID	
MXMETH7	013-013	School level - elementary/secondary	9
MXMETH8	014-014	School lang - English/French	9
MXMETH9	015-015	School type - Public/Catholic	10
MXMETH10	016-016	Consent type implemented in school	
MXMETH11	017-021	Total school enrolment, 2012-2013	
MXSMETH1	022-024	Number of students in school who completed student survey	11
MXSMETH2	025-030	Student Response Rate -% eligible students completed student SMHS	11
MXSDEM1	031-034	Prop females in school - student respondents	12
MXSDEM2	035-039	Mean age of students in school completed survey	12
MXSDEM3	040-043	Prop of foreign born in school - student respondents	12
MXSDEM4	044-047	Prop identifying as white - student respondents	13
MXSDEM5	048-051	Prop identifying as non-white - student respondents	13
MXSDEM6	052-055	Prop with 2 parents in household - student respondents	13
MXSDEM7	056-059	Prop of 2nd gen immigrants in school - student respondents	14
MXSDEM8	060-063	Prop of 1st and 2nd gen immigrants in school - student respondents	14
MXSSES1	064-067	Prop in school whose parent graduated university - student respondents	15
MXSSES2	068-071	Prop in school whose parent completed hs or less - student respondents	15
MXSSES3	072-075	Prop without own bedroom - student respondents	15
MXSSES4	076-080	Zscore derived using principal components analyses for family assets	16
MXSWLBG1	081-084	Prop never eating breakfast - student respondents	16
MXSWLBG2	085-088	Prop never getting good night's sleep - student respondents	16
MXSWLBG3	089-092	Prop never getting physical activity - student respondents	17
MXSCLM1	093-097	Mean student report school climate - student respondents	17
MXSCLM2	098-102	Mean school climate sub-scale SEL - student respondents	
MXSCLM3	103-107	Mean school climate sub-scale academic press - student respondents	
MXSCLM4	108-112	Mean school climate reduced - student respondents	
MXSCLM5	113-117	Mean school climate rltnshps Ts w/ Ss, Ss w/ Ss - student respondents	
MXSCLM6	118-122	Mean school belonging - student respondents	
MXSCLM7	123-127	Mean school safety - student respondents	
MXSCLM8	128-131	Mean student self-report achievement - student respondents	
MXSCLM9	132-136	Mean bullied by other students - student respondents	
MXSCLR1	137-141	Mean emotion focused interactions in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR2	142-145	SD Emotion focused interactions in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR3	146-149	SD Emo-focused interactions in clrm across clrms - student respondents	
MXSCLR4	150-154	Mean coop learning, pos behav support in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR5	155-158	SD Coop Irng, pos behav support in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR6	159-162	SD Coop Irng, pos behv suppt in clrm across clrms -student respondents	
MXSCLR7	163-167	Mean quality of group interactions in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR8	168-172	SD quality grp interactions in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR9	173-177	SD quality grp interactions in clrm across clrms - student respondents	
MXSCLR10	178-182	Mean preparedness in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR11	183-187	SD Mean preparedness in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR12	188-192	SD Mean preparedness in clrm across clrms - student respondents	
MXSPOS1	193-197	Mean perceived social competence - student respondents	
MXSPOS2	198-202	Mean positive mental health sum - student respondents	
MXSPOS3	203-207	Mean social support - student respondents	
MXSPRB1	208-212	Mean total mental health problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB2	213-217	Mean ADHD problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB3	218-222	Mean ODD problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB4	223-227	Mean depression problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB5 MXSPRB6	228-232 233-237	Mean anxiety problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB7	233-237 238-242	Mean internalizing probs anxiety and depression - student respondents	
WINCH TID!	200-242	woan internalizing probe anxiety and depression - student respondents	∠∃

·	
MXSPRB8 243-24	.7 Mean externalizing behav probs ODD and CD - student respondents
MXSPRB9 248-25	
MXSPRB10 252-25	
MXSPRB11 256-25	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
MXSPRB12 260-26	·
MXSPRB13 264-26	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
MXSSERV1 268-27	Prop received MH services at school past 6mos - student respondents
MXSSERV2 272-27	Prop received MH Service in community past 6mos - student respondents
MXSSERV3 276-27	Prop received MH services sch or comm past 6mos - student respondents
MXSSCH1 280-28	Prop suspended at least once in past 6mo - student respondents
MXSSCH2 284-28	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
MXSSUB1 288-29	
MXSSUB2 292-29	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
MXTMETH1 296-29	
MXTMETH2 300-30	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
MXTMETH3 303-30	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
MXTMETH4 306-31	
MXTMETHS 312-31	1
MXTMETH6 318-32	
MXTDEM1 324-32 MXTCLM1 328-33	•
MXTCLM1 326-33 MXTCLM2 333-33	
MXTCLM2 335-33 MXTCLM3 338-34	
MXTCLM4 343-34	
MXTCLM5 348-35	
MXTCLM6 353-35	
MXTCLM7 358-36	
MXTCLM8 363-36	•
MXTCLM9 368-37	
MXTCLM10 373-37	·
MXTCLM11 378-38	·
MXTCLM12 383-38	
MXTPOS1 388-39	Mean teacher JK-12 positive behaviour support in classroom
MXTPOS2 393-39	SD teacher JK-12 positive behaviour support in classroom
MXTPRGM1 398-40	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed SEL program in clsrm
MXTPRGM2 402-40	
MXTPRGM3 406-40	1 1 0
MXTPRGM4 410-41	
MXTPRGM5 414-41	1
MXTPRGM6 418-42	
MXTCLR1 422-42	
MXTCLR2 427-43	
MXTCLR3 432-43	
MXTCLR4 437-44	
MXTEMER1 442-44 MXTEMER2 447-45	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
MXPCLM1 452-45	
MXPCLM2 457-46	
MXPCLM3 462-46	· ·
MXPCLM4 467-47	
MXPCLM5 472-47	, ,
MXPCLM6 477-48	·
MXPPRGM1 482-48	, .
MXPPRGM2 483-48	
MXPPRGM3 484-48	<del>-</del> , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
MXPPRGM4 485-48	
MXPPRGM5 486-48	A mental health program was implemented in school - principal report
MXPTEAM1 487-48	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
MXPEMER1 488-48	9 71 1
MXPNHS1 490-49	•
MXPNHS2 497-50	5
MXPNHS3 503-50	, 1 , 3
MXPNHS4 509-51	4 NHS-derived school characteristic: unemployment rate

MXPNHS5	515-520	NHS-derived sch characteristic: % of female parent-headed households	53
MXPEQAO1	521-524	OSSLT Prop eligible students successful	53
MXPEQAO2	525-528	EQAO Gr 9 MATH Prop students in academic course at/above prov standard	54
MXPEQAO3	529-532	EQAO Gr 9 MATH Prop students in applied course at/above prov standard	54
MXPEQAO4	533-536	EQAO Gr 6 WRITING Prop students at/above prov standard	55
MXPEQAO5	537-540	EQAO Gr 6 READING Prop students at/above prov standard	55
MXPEQAO6	541-544	EQAO Gr 6 MATH Prop students at/above prov standard	55
MXPEQAO7	545-548	EQAO Gr 3 WRITING Prop students at/above prov standard	56
MXPEQAO8	549-552	EQAO Gr 3 READING Prop students at/above prov standard	56
MXPEQAO9	553-556	EQAO Gr 3 MATH Prop students at/above prov standard	57
VERDATE	557-566	Version Date of when the file was created	57
Topical Index			59
Variable Index			63

#### Introduction

School Mental Health Surveys

The School Mental Health Surveys involved surveys who were designed, conducted, and published by the Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMaster University. All questions regarding this content should be sent directly to:

Offord Centre for Child Studies

McMaster University 1280 Main St. W. McMaster Innovation Park, Suite 201A Telephone: 1-888-541-KIDS

E-mail: ochs.smhs@gmail.com

2017-11-22 Page 7 - 65

Variable Name: MASTERID Length: 5.0 Position: 1

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Master Identifier

**Question Text:** 

Universe: All households

Note: A unique Masterid is assigned to each household on the file. A unique respondent iden-

tifier is created by merging Masterid with Personid.

Source:

Answer Categories Code

08041 - 35541

Variable Name: PERSONID Length: 2.0 Position: 6

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Person ID

**Question Text:** 

**Universe:** A unique identifier assigned to each person in the household.

**Note:** All respondents and enumerated non-respondents

Source:

Answer Categories Code

01 - 11

Variable Name: MXMETH1 Length: 3.0 Position: 8

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SMHS-assigned school ID

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: SMHS-assigned school ID

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 001 - 268 Not stated 999

Variable Name: MXMETH5 Length: 2.0 Position: 11

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SMHS-assigned board ID

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: SMHS-assigned board ID

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code
Range 01 - 50

Not stated

Variable Name: MXMETH7 Length: 1.0 Position: 13

99

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** School level - elementary/secondary

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: School level - elementary or secondary

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Elementary
Secondary
Not stated

Variable Name: MXMETH8 Length: 1.0 Position: 14

0

1

9

**Question Name:** 

Concept: School lang - English/French

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: School language - English or French

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 English
 0

 French
 1

 Not stated
 9

Variable Name: MXMETH9 Length: 1.0 Position: 15

**Question Name:** 

Concept: School type - Public/Catholic

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: School type - public or Catholic

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 Public
 0

 Catholic
 1

 Not stated
 9

Variable Name: MXMETH10 Length: 1.0 Position: 16

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Consent type implemented in school

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Consent type, determined by board: active consent (required signed form indicating

parental permission) or passive consent (returned form only if parent did not wish par-

ticipation)

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer CategoriesCodePassive0Parent Active (One Page)1Parent Active (Two Page)2Parent and Youth Active Consent3Not stated9

Page 10 - 65 2017-11-22

Variable Name: MXMETH11 Length: 5.0 Position: 17

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Total school enrolment, 2012-2013

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Total school enrolment, 2012-2013

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00155 - 02228

Not stated 99999

Variable Name: MXSMETH1 Length: 3.0 Position: 22

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Number of students in school who completed student survey

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Number of students in the school completing survey

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 018 - 508 Not stated 999

Variable Name: MXSMETH2 Length: 6.2 Position: 25

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Student Response Rate -% eligible students completed student SMHS

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Response rate among eligible students (i.e. students in selected classrooms)

SMHS - School Mental Health Surveys

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 018.51 - 100.00 Not stated 999.99

Variable Name: MXSDEM1 Length: 4.2 Position: 31

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop females in school - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, question A1

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.32 - 0.76 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSDEM2 Length: 5.2 Position: 35

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean age of students in school completed survey

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, question A2

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 10.65 - 16.54 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSDEM3 Length: 4.2 Position: 40

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop of foreign born in school - student respondents

Page 12 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question A4

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.60 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSDEM4 Length: 4.2 Position: 44

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop identifying as white - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question A6

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.97 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSDEM5 Length: 4.2 Position: 48

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop identifying as non-white - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, question A6

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.03 - 1.00 Not stated 9.99

2017-11-22 Page 13 - 65

Variable Name: MXSDEM6 Length: 4.2 Position: 52

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop with 2 parents in household - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question F1

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.41 - 0.94 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSDEM7 Length: 4.2 Position: 56

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop of 2nd gen immigrants in school - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, questions F3, F4

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.03 - 0.86 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSDEM8 Length: 4.2 Position: 60

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop of 1st and 2nd gen immigrants in school - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, questions A4, F3, F4

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.03 - 1.00 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSSES1 Length: 4.2 Position: 64

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop in school whose parent graduated university - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question F5

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.13 - 0.91 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSSES2 Length: 4.2 Position: 68

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop in school whose parent completed hs or less - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question F5

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.01 - 0.59 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSSES3 Length: 4.2 Position: 72

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop without own bedroom - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

2017-11-22 Page 15 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question F6

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer CategoriesCodeRange0.00 - 0.61Not stated9.99

Variable Name: MXSSES4 Length: 5.2 Position: 76

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Zscore derived using principal components analyses for family assets

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: 4 items: Student survey, questions F7-1, F7-2, F7-3, F7-4

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range -1.14 - 00.64 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSWLBG1 Length: 4.2 Position: 81

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop never eating breakfast - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question D41

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer CategoriesCodeRange0.00 - 0.30Not stated9.99

Variable Name: MXSWLBG2 Length: 4.2 Position: 85

Page 16 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop never getting good night's sleep - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, question D42

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.23 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSWLBG3 Length: 4.2 Position: 89

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop never getting physical activity - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question D43

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.28 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSCLM1 Length: 5.2 Position: 93

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean student report school climate - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 20 items: Student survey, questions B1-1 to B1-20

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 52.94 - 67.72

2017-11-22 Page 17 - 65

Answer Categories Code
Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLM2 Length: 5.2 Position: 98

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean school climate sub-scale SEL - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 5 items: Student survey, questions B1-2, B1-4, B1-11, B1-16, B1-18

SEL (social and emotional learning)

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 12.73 - 17.00 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLM3 Length: 5.2 Position: 103

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean school climate sub-scale academic press - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 3 items: Student survey, questions B1-9, B1-7, B1-12

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 08.90 - 11.18 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLM4 Length: 5.2 Position: 108

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean school climate reduced - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Page 18 - 65
2017-11-22
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 12 items: Student survey, questions B1-1, B1-3 B1-5, B1-6, B1-8, B1-10, B1-13

B1-14, B1-15, B1-17, B1-19, B1-20

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 30.09 - 40.15 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLM5 Length: 5.2 Position: 113

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean school climate rltnshps Ts w/ Ss, Ss w/ Ss - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 7 items: Student survey, questions B1-1, B1-5, B1-10, B1-14, B1-15, B1-19, B1-20

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 16.77 - 23.14 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLM6 Length: 5.2 Position: 118

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Mean school belonging - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Sum 3 items: Student survey, questions B2-1 to B2-3

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 09.17 - 12.96 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLM7 Length: 5.2 Position: 123

2017-11-22
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Mean school safety - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

**Universe:** Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Sum 5 items: Student survey, questions B3-1 to B3-5

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 13.38 - 18.31 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLM8 Length: 4.2 Position: 128

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean student self-report achievement - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Avg 3 items: Student survey, questions B4-1 to B4-3; high score is high achievement

(1-A recoded to 4)

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 2.82 - 3.70 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSCLM9 Length: 5.2 Position: 132

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean bullied by other students - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Sum 6 items: Student survey, questions B6-1 to B6-6

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Page 20 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories Code

Range 07.63 - 14.57 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR1 Length: 5.2 Position: 137

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean emotion focused interactions in classrm - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 3 items: Student survey, questions C1-1 to C1-3

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 04.60 - 10.32 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR2 Length: 4.2 Position: 142

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Emotion focused interactions in clrm across all student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of items Student survey, questions C1-1 to C1-3 across all students,

irrespective of classroom. SD - Standard deviation

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 2.41 - 4.40 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR3 Length: 4.2 Position: 146

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** SD Emo-focused interactions in clrm across clrms - student respondents

2017-11-22 Page 21 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of mean classroom ratings of Student survey, questions C1-1 to C1-

3

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.20 - 3.47 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR4 Length: 5.2 Position: 150

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean coop learning, pos behav support in classrm - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Sum 5 items: Student survey, questions C1-4 to C1-8

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 13.12 - 19.21 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR5 Length: 4.2 Position: 155

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Coop Irng, pos behav support in clrm across all student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: SD items Student survey, questions C1-4 to C1-8 across all students, irrespective of

classroom

SD - Standard Deviation

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 3.38 - 6.46 Not stated 9.99

Page 22 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Variable Name: MXSCLR6 Length: 4.2 Position: 159

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Coop Irng, pos behv suppt in clrm across clrms -student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Standard deviation of mean classroom ratings of Student survey, questions C1 to 4 to

C1 to 8

SD - Standard Deviation

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.02 - 4.58 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR7 Length: 5.2 Position: 163

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Mean quality of group interactions in classrm - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Sum 3 items: Student survey, questions C2-1 to C2-3

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 08.96 - 12.27 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR8 Length: 5.2 Position: 168

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** SD quality grp interactions in clrm across all student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Page 23 - 65

Note: SD items Student survey, questions C2-1 to C2-3 across all students, irrespective of

classroom

2017-11-22
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

SD - Standard Deviation

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 01.59 - 03.73 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR9 Length: 5.2 Position: 173

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD quality grp interactions in clrm across clrms - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of mean classroom ratings of Student survey, questions C2-1 to C2-

3

SD - Standard Deviation

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.04 - 03.30 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR10 Length: 5.2 Position: 178

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Mean preparedness in classrm - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 4 items: Student survey, questions C3-1 to C3-4

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 14.91 - 18.31 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR11 Length: 5.2 Position: 183

Page 24 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Mean preparedness in clrm across all student respondents

Question Text:

**Universe:** Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: SD items Student survey, questions C3-1 to C3-4 across all students, irrespective of

classroom

SD - Standard Deviation

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 01.46 - 05.28 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSCLR12 Length: 5.2 Position: 188

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Mean preparedness in clrm across clrms - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: SD of mean classroom ratings of Student survey, questions C3-1 to C3-4

SD - Standard Deviation

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.03 - 04.08 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPOS1 Length: 5.2 Position: 193

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean perceived social competence - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Sum 7 items: Student survey, questions D1-1 to D1-7

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

2017-11-22 Page 25 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories Code

Range 20.32 - 24.46 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPOS2 Length: 5.2 Position: 198

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Mean positive mental health sum - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 5 items: Student survey, questions D2-1 to D2-5

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 16.05 - 21.40 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPOS3 Length: 5.2 Position: 203

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Mean social support - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 4 items: Student survey, questions D3-1 to D3-4

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 09.04 - 10.95 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB1 Length: 5.2 Position: 208

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean total mental health problems - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Page 26 - 65
2017-11-22
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 26 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-1 to D5-26

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 31.39 - 42.85 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB2 Length: 5.2 Position: 213

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean ADHD problems - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 4 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-1 to D5-4

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 05.39 - 08.15 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB3 Length: 5.2 Position: 218

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean ODD problems - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 5 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-5 to D5-9

ODD - Oppositional defiant disorder

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 05.88 - 08.60 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB4 Length: 5.2 Position: 223

2017-11-22
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean depression problems - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 5 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-10 to D5-14

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 05.87 - 09.70 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB5 Length: 5.2 Position: 228

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Mean anxiety problems - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 4 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-15 to D5-18

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 05.02 - 07.83 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB6 Length: 5.2 Position: 233

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean conduct problems - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 8 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-19 to D5-26

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 08.06 - 10.39

Answer Categories Code
Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB7 Length: 5.2 Position: 238

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean internalizing probs anxiety and depression - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Combined ANX and DEP sum 9 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-10 to D5-

18

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 11.00 - 17.29 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB8 Length: 5.2 Position: 243

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean externalizing behav probs ODD and CD - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Combined ODD and CD sum 13 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-5 to D5-9,

D5-19 to D5-26

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 14.15 - 18.50 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB9 Length: 4.2 Position: 248

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop students 1 SD above mean tot MH prob score - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

2017-11-22 Page 29 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: 26 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-1 to D5-26

SD - Standard deviation MH - Mental health

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.02 - 0.35 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB10 Length: 4.2 Position: 252

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop students 1 SD above int MH prob score - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: 9 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-10 to D5-18

SD - Standard deviation MH - Mental health

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.02 - 0.52 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB11 Length: 4.2 Position: 256

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop students 1 SD above ext MH prob score - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: 13 OCHS items: Student survey, questions D5-5 to D5-9, D5-19 to D5-26

SD - Standard deviation MH - Mental health

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.35

Page 30 - 65
2017-11-22
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories Code
Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB12 Length: 4.2 Position: 260

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop emo behav probs in past 6mo, self perception - student respond.

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question D6

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 Range
 0.08 - 0.56

 Not stated
 9.99

Variable Name: MXSPRB13 Length: 4.2 Position: 264

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop needing prof help for emo behav probs - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Student survey, question D7, recoded NA to no

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 Range
 0.00 - 0.33

 Not stated
 9.99

Variable Name: MXSSERV1 Length: 4.2 Position: 268

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop received MH services at school past 6mos - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

2017-11-22 Page 31 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, question E1

MH - Mental Health

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.34 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSSERV2 Length: 4.2 Position: 272

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop received MH Service in community past 6mos - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Yes to any of: Student survey, questions E5-1 to E5-6

MH - Mental health

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.08 - 0.40 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSSERV3 Length: 4.2 Position: 276

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop received MH services sch or comm past 6mos - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Yes to any of: Student survey, questions E1, E5-1 to E5-6

MH - Mental health

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.09 - 0.56 Not stated 9.99

Page 32 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Variable Name: MXSSCH1 Length: 4.2 Position: 280

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop suspended at least once in past 6mo - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

**Universe:** Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, question B7-2

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.30 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSSCH2 Length: 4.2 Position: 284

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop sent to office 3 or more times in past 6mo - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, question B7-3

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.31 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSSUB1 Length: 4.2 Position: 288

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop currently smoke tobacco - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, question D8

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

2017-11-22 Page 33 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.27 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXSSUB2 Length: 4.2 Position: 292

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop current smoke marijuana - student respondents

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Student survey, question D9

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.28 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXTMETH1 Length: 4.0 Position: 296

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Total number of all teachers JK-12 in school-completed survey

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Total number of all teachers JK to 12 in school-completed survey

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0001 - 0032 Not stated 9999

Variable Name: MXTMETH2 Length: 3.0 Position: 300

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Total number of Grade 6-12 Teachers in school-completed survey

**Question Text:** 

Page 34 - 65
2017-11-22
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Total number of Grade 6 to 12 Teachers in school-completed survey

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 001 - 032 Not stated 999

Variable Name: MXTMETH3 Length: 3.0 Position: 303

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Total number of JK-5 teachers in school- completed survey

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Total number of JK to Grade 5 teachers in school-completed survey

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 001 - 025 Not stated 999

Variable Name: MXTMETH4 Length: 6.2 Position: 306

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Grade 6-12 teacher response rate -% eligible 6-12 Ts completed SMHS

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Response rate among eligible Gr 6 to 12 teachers

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 000.00 - 100.00 Not stated 999.99

Variable Name: MXTMETH5 Length: 6.2 Position: 312

2017-11-22 Page 35 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Grade JK-5 teacher response rate -% eligible JK-5 Ts completed SMHS

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Response rate among eligible Gr JK to 5 teachers

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 000.00 - 100.00 Not stated 999.99

Variable Name: MXTMETH6 Length: 6.2 Position: 318

**Question Name:** 

Concept: All teacher response rate combined -% eligible JK-12 Ts completed SMHS

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Response rate among all eligible teachers

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 003.23 - 100.00 Not stated 999.99

Variable Name: MXTDEM1 Length: 4.2 Position: 324

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop female 6-12 teachers in school

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Teacher 6-12 survey, question I1

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 1.00

Answer Categories Code
Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM1 Length: 5.2 Position: 328

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean Teacher JK-12 Total School Climate

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 18 items: Teacher surveys, questions A1-1 to A1-18

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code
Range 47.89 - 66.50

Length: 5.2

Position: 333

99.99

**Question Name:** 

Variable Name:

Not stated

Concept: SD Teacher JK-12 Total School Climate

MXTCLM2

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of total school climate Teacher surveys, questions A1-1 to A1-18

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.71 - 15.03 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM3 Length: 5.2 Position: 338

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale SEL

**Question Text:** 

2017-11-22 Page 37 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 5 items: Teacher surveys, questions A1-1, A1-4, A1-9, A11-1, A1-13

SEL - social and emotional learning

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 10.00 - 18.38 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM4 Length: 5.2 Position: 343

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Teacher JK-12 SEL school climate sub-scale SEL

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of SEL sub-scale Teacher surveys, questions A1-1, A1-4, A1-9, A11-

1, A1-13

SEL \_\_MISSING\_\_ social and emotional learning

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.00 - 04.95 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM5 Length: 5.2 Position: 348

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school home connections

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 4 items: Teacher surveys, questions A1-5, A1-8, A1-14, A1-16

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 11.40 - 15.00 Not stated 99.99

Page 38 - 65 2017-11-22

Variable Name: MXTCLM6 Length: 5.2 Position: 353

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school home connections

**Question Text:** 

**Universe:** Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Standard deviation of home connections sub-scale Teacher surveys, questions A1-5,

A1-8, A1-14, A1-16

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.00 - 03.41 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM7 Length: 5.2 Position: 358

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school community relations

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 3 items: Teacher surveys, questions A1-3, A1-6, A1-18

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 06.68 - 11.50 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM8 Length: 5.2 Position: 363

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school community relations

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of school community relations sub-scale Teacher surveys, questions

A1-3, A1-6, A1-18

2017-11-22 Page 39 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.00 - 02.42 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM9 Length: 5.2 Position: 368

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale academic expectancies

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 3 items: Teacher surveys, questions A1-7,A1-10, A1-15

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 07.89 - 12.00 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM10 Length: 5.2 Position: 373

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale academic expectancies

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of academic expectations sub-scale Teacher surveys, questions A1-

7,A1-10, A1-15

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.00 - 02.92 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM11 Length: 5.2 Position: 378

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Mean teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale staff relations

Page 40 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 3 items: Teacher surveys, questions A1-2, A1-12, A1-17

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 05.50 - 11.71 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLM12 Length: 5.2 Position: 383

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale staff relations

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Standard deviation of staff relations sub -scale Teacher surveys, questions A1-2, A1-12,

A1-17

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.00 - 03.07 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTPOS1 Length: 5.2 Position: 388

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Mean teacher JK-12 positive behaviour support in classroom

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum of 8 items: Teacher surveys, questions B5-1 to B5-8

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 26.00 - 39.00 Not stated 99.99

2017-11-22 Page 41 - 65

Variable Name: MXTPOS2 Length: 5.2 Position: 393

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD teacher JK-12 positive behaviour support in classroom

**Question Text:** 

**Universe:** Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of mean positive behaviour support Teacher surveys, questions B5-

1 to B5-8

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 01.41 - 09.67 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTPRGM1 Length: 4.2 Position: 398

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed SEL program in clsrm

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Teacher survey, question C1-1

Ts - teachers

SEL \_\_MISSING\_\_ social and emotional learning

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 1.00 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXTPRGM2 Length: 4.2 Position: 402

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed violence prevention program in clsrm

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Teacher survey, question C1-2

Page 42 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.67 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXTPRGM3 Length: 4.2 Position: 406

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed risk prev health prom progr in clsrm

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Teacher survey, question C1-3

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.43 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXTPRGM4 Length: 4.2 Position: 410

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed ER coping skills program in clsrm

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Teacher survey, question C1-4

ER - Emotional regulation

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.43 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXTPRGM5 Length: 4.2 Position: 414

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed other mental health program in clsrm

2017-11-22 Page 43 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Teacher survey, question C1-5

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.57 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXTPRGM6 Length: 4.2 Position: 418

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed having a MH program in clsrm

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Teacher survey, question C1-6

MH - Mental health

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 1.00 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXTCLR1 Length: 5.2 Position: 422

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean teacher 6-12 student behaviour in classroom

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 6 items: Teacher 6-12 survey, questions D1-1 to D1-6

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 15.00 - 30.00 Not stated 99.99

Page 44 - 65 2017-11-22

Variable Name: MXTCLR2 Length: 5.2 Position: 427

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD Teacher 6-12 Student Behaviour in Classroom

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of mean classroom behaviour Teacher 6-12 survey, questions D1-1

to D1-6

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.00 - 09.67 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLR3 Length: 5.2 Position: 432

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean teacher 6-12 emotion focused interaction in classroom

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 6 items: Teacher 6-12 survey, questions D2-1 to D2-6

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 11.00 - 27.25 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTCLR4 Length: 5.2 Position: 437

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD teacher 6-12 emotion focused interaction in classroom

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Standard deviation of mean emotional focused interaction Teacher 6-12 survey, ques-

tions D2-1 to D2-6

2017-11-22 Page 45 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.00 - 09.85 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTEMER1 Length: 5.2 Position: 442

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Mean teacher 6-12 mental health emergency in school

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 4 items: Teacher 6-12 survey, questions G1-1 to G1-4

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 04.00 - 11.50 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXTEMER2 Length: 5.2 Position: 447

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SD teacher 6-12 mental health emergency in school

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Standard deviation of mean mental health emergency Teacher 6-12 survey, questions

G1-1 to G1-4

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 00.00 - 05.66 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXPCLM1 Length: 5.2 Position: 452

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** Principal report school climate

Page 46 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 18 items: Principal survey, questions A1-1 to A1-18

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 44.00 - 72.00 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXPCLM2 Length: 5.2 Position: 457

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Principal report school climate sub-scale SEL

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 5 items: Principal survey, questions A1-1, A1-4, A1-9, A1-11, A1-13

SEL \_\_MISSING\_\_ social and emotional learning

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 08.00 - 20.00 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXPCLM3 Length: 5.2 Position: 462

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Principal report school climate sub-scale school home connections

Question Text:

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 4 items: Principal survey, questions A1-5, A1-8, A1-14, A1-16

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 09.00 - 16.00 Not stated 99.99

2017-11-22 Page 47 - 65

Variable Name: MXPCLM4 Length: 5.2 Position: 467

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Principal report school climate sub-scale school community relations

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 3 items: Principal survey, questions 1-3, A1-6, A1-18

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 05.00 - 12.00 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXPCLM5 Length: 5.2 Position: 472

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Principal report school climate sub-scale academic expectancies

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Sum 3 items: Principal survey, questions 1-7, A1-10, A1-15

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 06.00 - 12.00 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXPCLM6 Length: 5.2 Position: 477

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Principal report school climate sub-scale staff relations

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

2017-11-22

Note: Sum 3 items: Principal survey, questions A102, A1012, A1017

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Page 48 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories Code

Range 06.00 - 12.00 Not stated 99.99

Variable Name: MXPPRGM1 Length: 1.0 Position: 482

**Question Name:** 

Concept: SEL program implemented in school - principal report

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Principal survey, question B1A

SEL \_\_MISSING\_\_ social and emotional learning

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 No
 0

 Yes
 1

 Not stated
 9

Variable Name: MXPPRGM2 Length: 1.0 Position: 483

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Violence Prevention Program implemented in school - principal report

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Principal survey, question B2A

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 No
 0

 Yes
 1

 Not stated
 9

Variable Name: MXPPRGM3 Length: 1.0 Position: 484

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Risk prev health prom program implemented in school - principal report

2017-11-22 Page 49 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Principal survey, question B3A

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 No
 0

 Yes
 1

 Not stated
 9

Variable Name: MXPPRGM4 Length: 1.0 Position: 485

**Question Name:** 

Concept: ER coping skills program implemented in school - principal report

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Principal survey, question B4A

ER - Emotional regulation

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 No
 0

 Yes
 1

 Not stated
 9

Variable Name: MXPPRGM5 Length: 1.0 Position: 486

**Question Name:** 

Concept: A mental health program was implemented in school - principal report

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

2017-11-22

Note: Yes to any of: Principal survey, questions B1A, B2A, B3A, B4A

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer CategoriesCodeno mh program was implemented0yes a mh program was implemented1

Page 50 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories Code
Not stated 9

Variable Name: MXPTEAM1 Length: 1.0 Position: 487

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** School has staff, MH team for wking w comm providers -principal report

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** Principal survey, question C2

MH - Mental health

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 No
 0

 Yes
 1

 Not stated
 9

Variable Name: MXPEMER1 Length: 2.0 Position: 488

**Question Name:** 

Concept: MH emergency preparedness at school -principal report

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Sum 4 items: Principal survey, questions D5-1 to D5-4

MH - Mental health

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

 Answer Categories
 Code

 Range
 04 - 12

 Not stated
 99

Variable Name: MXPNHS1 Length: 7.0 Position: 490

**Question Name:** 

Concept: NHS-derived school characteristic: Median Family Income

2017-11-22 Page 51 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Median Family Income calculations performed by the Offord Centre for Child Studies,

McMaster University based on the 2011 National Household Survey and school postal

code

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0030599 - 0180188 Not stated 9999999

Variable Name: MXPNHS2 Length: 6.2 Position: 497

**Question Name:** 

Concept: NHS-derived school characteristic: % immigrants in school

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** % of immigrants in school calculations performed by the Offord Centre for Child Studies,

McMaster University based on the 2011 National Household Survey and school postal

code

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 000.00 - 075.47 Not stated 999.99

Variable Name: MXPNHS3 Length: 6.2 Position: 503

**Question Name:** 

Concept: NHS-derived sch char: % residents w/no certificate, diploma, degree

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** % residents w/no certificate, diploma, degree calculations performed by the Offord Cen-

tre for Child Studies, McMaster University based on the 2011 National Household Sur-

2017-11-22

vey and school postal code

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Page 52 - 65 Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories Code

Range 000.00 - 046.15 Not stated 999.99

Variable Name: MXPNHS4 Length: 6.2 Position: 509

**Question Name:** 

Concept: NHS-derived school characteristic: unemployment rate

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Unemployment rate calculations performed by the Offord Centre for Child Studies, Mc-

Master University based on the 2011 National Household Survey and school postal

code

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 000.00 - 046.20 Not stated 999.99

Variable Name: MXPNHS5 Length: 6.2 Position: 515

**Question Name:** 

Concept: NHS-derived sch characteristic: % of female parent-headed households

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** % of female parent-headed households calculations performed by the Offord Centre for

Child Studies, McMaster University based on the 2011 National Household Survey and

school postal code

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 000.00 - 054.88 Not stated 999.99

Variable Name: MXPEQAO1 Length: 4.2 Position: 521

**Question Name:** 

2017-11-22 Page 53 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

**Concept:** OSSLT Prop eligible students successful

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

Note: Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test - prop eligible students passing

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.42 - 0.96 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXPEQAO2 Length: 4.2 Position: 525

**Question Name:** 

Concept: EQAO Gr 9 MATH Prop students in academic course at/above prov standard

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** EQAO Provincial standard = Levels 3 or 4

EQAO - Education Quality and Accountability Office

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

 Range
 0.40 - 0.97

 Not stated
 9.99

Variable Name: MXPEQAO3 Length: 4.2 Position: 529

**Question Name:** 

Concept: EQAO Gr 9 MATH Prop students in applied course at/above prov standard

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** EQAO Provincial standard = Levels 3 or 4

EQAO - Education Quality and Accountability Office

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.14 - 0.78

Answer Categories Code
Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXPEQAO4 Length: 4.2 Position: 533

**Question Name:** 

**Concept:** EQAO Gr 6 WRITING Prop students at/above prov standard

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** EQAO Provincial standard = Levels 3 or 4

EQAO - Education Quality and Accountability Office

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.30 - 1.00 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXPEQAO5 Length: 4.2 Position: 537

**Question Name:** 

Concept: EQAO Gr 6 READING Prop students at/above prov standard

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** EQAO Provincial standard = Levels 3 or 4

EQAO - Education Quality and Accountability Office

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.25 - 1.00 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXPEQAO6 Length: 4.2 Position: 541

**Question Name:** 

Concept: EQAO Gr 6 MATH Prop students at/above prov standard

**Question Text:** 

2017-11-22 Page 55 - 65
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** EQAO Provincial standard = Levels 3 or 4

EQAO - Education Quality and Accountability Office

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.00 - 0.95 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXPEQAO7 Length: 4.2 Position: 545

**Question Name:** 

Concept: EQAO Gr 3 WRITING Prop students at/above prov standard

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** EQAO Provincial standard = Levels 3 or 4

EQAO - Education Quality and Accountability Office

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.33 - 1.00 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: MXPEQAO8 Length: 4.2 Position: 549

**Question Name:** 

Concept: EQAO Gr 3 READING Prop students at/above prov standard

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** EQAO Provincial standard = Levels 3 or 4

EQAO - Education Quality and Accountability Office

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.35 - 1.00

Range 0.35 - 1.00 Not stated 9.99

Page 56 - 65
2017-11-22
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Variable Name: MXPEQAO9 Length: 4.2 Position: 553

**Question Name:** 

Concept: EQAO Gr 3 MATH Prop students at/above prov standard

**Question Text:** 

Universe: Respondents from the school attended by the child participating in the Ontario Child

Health Study, from McMaster's School Mental Health Surveys

**Note:** EQAO Provincial standard = Levels 3 or 4

EQAO - Education Quality and Accountability Office

Source: School Mental Health Survey administered by Offord Centre for Child Studies, McMas-

ter University

Answer Categories Code

Range 0.09 - 1.00 Not stated 9.99

Variable Name: VERDATE Length: 10.0 Position: 557

**Question Name:** 

Concept: Version Date of when the file was created

**Question Text:** 

Universe: All records

Note: Variable format: DD/MM/YYYY

Source:

Answer Categories Code

26/01/2017

2017-11-22 Page 57 - 65

# **Topical Index**

<u>Variable</u>	<u>Description</u>	Page
001: Introduction		
INTRODUCTION		7
DATE: Date		
VERDATE	Version Date of when the file was created	57
ID: Identifier		
MASTERID	Master Identifier	8
PERSONID	Person ID	8
SMHS: McMaster Ui	niversity SMHS Survey	
MXMETH1	SMHS-assigned school ID	8
MXMETH10	Consent type implemented in school	10
MXMETH11	Total school enrolment, 2012-2013	
MXMETH5	SMHS-assigned board ID	
MXMETH7	School level - elementary/secondary	
MXMETH8	School lang - English/French	
MXMETH9	School type - Public/Catholic	
MXPCLM1	Principal report school climate	
MXPCLM2		
-	Principal report school climate sub-scale SEL	
MXPCLM3	Principal report school climate sub-scale school home connections	
MXPCLM4	Principal report school climate sub-scale school community relations	
MXPCLM5	Principal report school climate sub-scale academic expectancies	
MXPCLM6	Principal report school climate sub-scale staff relations	
MXPEMER1	MH emergency preparedness at school -principal report	
MXPEQAO1	OSSLT Prop eligible students successful	
MXPEQAO2	EQAO Gr 9 MATH Prop students in academic course at/above prov standard	54
MXPEQAO3	EQAO Gr 9 MATH Prop students in applied course at/above prov standard	54
MXPEQAO4	EQAO Gr 6 WRITING Prop students at/above prov standard	
MXPEQAO5	EQAO Gr 6 READING Prop students at/above prov standard	
MXPEQAO6	EQAO Gr 6 MATH Prop students at/above prov standard	
MXPEQAO7	EQAO Gr 3 WRITING Prop students at/above prov standard	
MXPEQAO8	EQAO Gr 3 READING Prop students at/above prov standard	
MXPEQAO9	EQAO Gr 3 MATH Prop students at/above prov standard	
MXPNHS1	NHS-derived school characteristic: Median Family Income	
MXPNHS2		
	NHS-derived school characteristic: % immigrants in school	
MXPNHS3	NHS-derived sch char: % residents w/no certificate, diploma, degree	
MXPNHS4	NHS-derived school characteristic: unemployment rate	
MXPNHS5	NHS-derived sch characteristic: % of female parent-headed households	
MXPPRGM1	SEL program implemented in school - principal report	
MXPPRGM2	Violence Prevention Program implemented in school - principal report	
MXPPRGM3	Risk prev health prom program implemented in school - principal report	
MXPPRGM4	ER coping skills program implemented in school - principal report	
MXPPRGM5	A mental health program was implemented in school - principal report	
MXPTEAM1	School has staff, MH team for wking w comm providers -principal report	51
MXSCLM1	Mean student report school climate - student respondents	17
MXSCLM2	Mean school climate sub-scale SEL - student respondents	
MXSCLM3	Mean school climate sub-scale academic press - student respondents	
MXSCLM4	Mean school climate reduced - student respondents	
MXSCLM5	Mean school climate ritnshps Ts w/ Ss, Ss w/ Ss - student respondents	
MXSCLM6	Mean school belonging - student respondents	
MXSCLM7	Mean school safety - student respondents	
MXSCLM8	Mean student self-report achievement - student respondents	
MXSCLM9	Mean bullied by other students - student respondents	∠0

2017-11-22 Page 59 - 65

MXSCLR1	Mean emotion focused interactions in classrm - student respondents	21
MXSCLR10	Mean preparedness in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR11	SD Mean preparedness in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR12	SD Mean preparedness in clrm across clrms - student respondents	
MXSCLR2	SD Emotion focused interactions in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR3	SD Emo-focused interactions in clrm across clrms - student respondents	
MXSCLR4	Mean coop learning, pos behav support in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR5	SD Coop Irng, pos behav support in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR6	SD Coop Irng, pos behv suppt in clrm across clrms -student respondents	
MXSCLR7	Mean quality of group interactions in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR8	SD quality grp interactions in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR9	SD quality grp interactions in clrm across clrms - student respondents	
MXSDEM1	Prop females in school - student respondents	
MXSDEM2	Mean age of students in school completed survey	12
MXSDEM3	Prop of foreign born in school - student respondents	12
MXSDEM4	Prop identifying as white - student respondents	13
MXSDEM5	Prop identifying as non-white - student respondents	13
MXSDEM6	Prop with 2 parents in household - student respondents	13
MXSDEM7	Prop of 2nd gen immigrants in school - student respondents	14
MXSDEM8	Prop of 1st and 2nd gen immigrants in school - student respondents	14
MXSMETH1	Number of students in school who completed student survey	11
MXSMETH2	Student Response Rate -% eligible students completed student SMHS	11
MXSPOS1	Mean perceived social competence - student respondents	
MXSPOS2	Mean positive mental health sum - student respondents	26
MXSPOS3	Mean social support - student respondents	
MXSPRB1	Mean total mental health problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB10	Prop students 1 SD above int MH prob score - student respondents	
MXSPRB11	Prop students 1 SD above ext MH prob score - student respondents	
MXSPRB12	Prop emo behav probs in past 6mo, self perception - student respond.	
MXSPRB13	Prop needing prof help for emo behav probs - student respondents	
MXSPRB2	Mean ADHD problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB3	Mean ODD problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB4	Mean depression problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB5	Mean anxiety problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB6	Mean conduct problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB7	Mean internalizing probs anxiety and depression - student respondents	
MXSPRB8	Mean externalizing behav probs ODD and CD - student respondents	
MXSPRB9	Prop students 1 SD above mean tot MH prob score - student respondents	
MXSSCH1	Prop suspended at least once in past 6mo - student respondents	
MXSSCH2	Prop sent to office 3 or more times in past 6mo - student respondents	
MXSSERV1	Prop received MH services at school past 6mos - student respondents	
MXSSERV2	Prop received MH Service in community past 6mos - student respondents	
MXSSERV3	Prop received MH services sch or comm past 6mos - student respondents	
MXSSES1 MXSSES2	Prop in school whose parent graduated university - student respondents	
MXSSES3	Prop in school whose parent completed hs or less - student respondents	
	Zscore derived using principal components analyses for family assets	
MXSSUB1	Prop currently smoke tobacco - student respondents	
MXSSUB2	Prop current smoke marijuana - student respondents	
MXSWLBG1	Prop never eating breakfast - student respondents	
MXSWLBG1	Prop never getting good night's sleep - student respondents	
MXSWLBG2	Prop never getting physical activity - student respondents	
MXTCLM1	Mean Teacher JK-12 Total School Climate	
MXTCLM10	SD Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale academic expectancies	
MXTCLM11	Mean teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale academic expectations	
MXTCLM11	SD teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale staff relations	
MXTCLM12	SD Teacher JK-12 Total School Climate	
MXTCLM3	Mean Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale SEL	
MXTCLM4	SD Teacher JK-12 SEL school climate sub-scale SEL	
MXTCLM5	Mean Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school home connections	
MXTCLM6	SD Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school home connections	
	Mean Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school community relations	
	SD Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school community relations	

Page 60 - 65 2017-11-22

MXTCLM9	Mean teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale academic expectancies	40
MXTCLR1	Mean teacher 6-12 student behaviour in classroom	44
MXTCLR2	SD Teacher 6-12 Student Behaviour in Classroom	45
MXTCLR3	Mean teacher 6-12 emotion focused interaction in classroom	45
MXTCLR4	SD teacher 6-12 emotion focused interaction in classroom	45
MXTDEM1	Prop female 6-12 teachers in school	
MXTEMER1	Mean teacher 6-12 mental health emergency in school	46
MXTEMER2	SD teacher 6-12 mental health emergency in school	46
MXTMETH1	Total number of all teachers JK-12 in school-completed survey	34
MXTMETH2	Total number of Grade 6-12 Teachers in school-completed survey	34
MXTMETH3	Total number of JK-5 teachers in school- completed survey	35
MXTMETH4	Grade 6-12 teacher response rate -% eligible 6-12 Ts completed SMHS	35
MXTMETH5	Grade JK-5 teacher response rate -% eligible JK-5 Ts completed SMHS	
MXTMETH6	All teacher response rate combined -% eligible JK-12 Ts completed SMHS	36
MXTPOS1	Mean teacher JK-12 positive behaviour support in classroom	41
MXTPOS2	SD teacher JK-12 positive behaviour support in classroom	42
MXTPRGM1	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed SEL program in clsrm	42
MXTPRGM2	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed violence prevention program in clsrm	42
MXTPRGM3	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed risk prev health prom progr in clsrm	43
MXTPRGM4	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed ER coping skills program in clsrm	43
MXTPRGM5	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed other mental health program in clsrm	43
MXTPRGM6	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed having a MH program in clsrm	44

2017-11-22 Page 61 - 65

#### Variable Index

<u>Variable</u>	<u>Description</u>	age
MASTERID	Master Identifier	8
MXMETH1	SMHS-assigned school ID	
MXMETH10	Consent type implemented in school	. 10
MXMETH11	Total school enrolment, 2012-2013	
MXMETH5	SMHS-assigned board ID	9
MXMETH7	School level - elementary/secondary	
MXMETH8	School lang - English/French	9
MXMETH9	School type - Public/Catholic	10
MXPCLM1	Principal report school climate	
MXPCLM2	Principal report school climate sub-scale SEL	47
MXPCLM3	Principal report school climate sub-scale school home connections	47
MXPCLM4	Principal report school climate sub-scale school community relations	
MXPCLM5	Principal report school climate sub-scale academic expectancies	48
MXPCLM6	Principal report school climate sub-scale staff relations	48
MXPEMER1	MH emergency preparedness at school -principal report	51
MXPEQAO1	OSSLT Prop eligible students successful	53
MXPEQAO2	EQAO Gr 9 MATH Prop students in academic course at/above prov standard	54
MXPEQAO3	EQAO Gr 9 MATH Prop students in applied course at/above prov standard	
MXPEQAO4	EQAO Gr 6 WRITING Prop students at/above prov standard	. 55
MXPEQAO5	EQAO Gr 6 READING Prop students at/above prov standard	
MXPEQAO6	EQAO Gr 6 MATH Prop students at/above prov standard	55
MXPEQAO7	EQAO Gr 3 WRITING Prop students at/above prov standard	. 56
MXPEQAO8	EQAO Gr 3 READING Prop students at/above prov standard	
MXPEQAO9	EQAO Gr 3 MATH Prop students at/above prov standard	57
MXPNHS1	NHS-derived school characteristic: Median Family Income	. 51
MXPNHS2	NHS-derived school characteristic: % immigrants in school	
MXPNHS3	NHS-derived sch char: % residents w/no certificate, diploma, degree	
MXPNHS4	NHS-derived school characteristic: unemployment rate	
MXPNHS5	NHS-derived sch characteristic: % of female parent-headed households	
MXPPRGM1	SEL program implemented in school - principal report	
MXPPRGM2	Violence Prevention Program implemented in school - principal report	
MXPPRGM3	Risk prev health prom program implemented in school - principal report	
MXPPRGM4	ER coping skills program implemented in school - principal report	
MXPPRGM5	A mental health program was implemented in school - principal report	
MXPTEAM1	School has staff, MH team for wking w comm providers -principal report	
MXSCLM1	Mean student report school climate - student respondents	
MXSCLM2	Mean school climate sub-scale SEL - student respondents	
MXSCLM3	Mean school climate sub-scale academic press - student respondents	
MXSCLM4	Mean school climate reduced - student respondents	
MXSCLM5	Mean school climate rltnshps Ts w/ Ss, Ss w/ Ss - student respondents	
MXSCLM6	Mean school belonging - student respondents	
MXSCLM7	Mean school safety - student respondents	
MXSCLM8	Mean student self-report achievement - student respondents	
MXSCLM9	Mean bullied by other students - student respondents	
MXSCLR1	Mean emotion focused interactions in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR10	Mean preparedness in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR11	SD Mean preparedness in cirm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR12	SD Mean preparedness in clrm across clrms - student respondents	
MXSCLR2	SD Emotion focused interactions in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR3	SD Emo-focused interactions in clrm across clrms - student respondents	
MXSCLR4	Mean coop learning, pos behav support in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR5	SD Coop Irng, pos behav support in cIrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR6	SD Coop Irng, pos behv suppt in clrm across clrms -student respondents	
MXSCLR7	Mean quality of group interactions in classrm - student respondents	
MXSCLR8	SD quality grp interactions in clrm across all student respondents	
MXSCLR9	SD quality grp interactions in clrm across clrms - student respondents	
MXSDEM1	Prop females in school - student respondents	
MXSDEM2	Mean age of students in school completed survey	12

2017-11-22

MXSDEM3	Prop of foreign born in school - student respondents	.12
MXSDEM4	Prop identifying as white - student respondents	13
MXSDEM5	Prop identifying as non-white - student respondents	13
MXSDEM6	Prop with 2 parents in household - student respondents	13
MXSDEM7	Prop of 2nd gen immigrants in school - student respondents	14
MXSDEM8	Prop of 1st and 2nd gen immigrants in school - student respondents	
MXSMETH1	Number of students in school who completed student survey	11
MXSMETH2	Student Response Rate -% eligible students completed student SMHS	11
MXSPOS1	Mean perceived social competence - student respondents	
MXSPOS2	Mean positive mental health sum - student respondents	26
MXSPOS3	Mean social support - student respondents	
MXSPRB1	Mean total mental health problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB10	Prop students 1 SD above int MH prob score - student respondents	
MXSPRB11	Prop students 1 SD above ext MH prob score - student respondents	
MXSPRB12	Prop emo behav probs in past 6mo, self perception - student respond.	
MXSPRB13	Prop needing prof help for emo behav probs - student respondents	
MXSPRB2	Mean ADHD problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB3	Mean ODD problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB4	Mean depression problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB5	Mean anxiety problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB6	Mean conduct problems - student respondents	
MXSPRB7	Mean internalizing probs anxiety and depression - student respondents	
MXSPRB8	Mean externalizing behav probs ODD and CD - student respondents	
MXSPRB9	Prop students 1 SD above mean tot MH prob score - student respondents	
MXSSCH1	Prop suspended at least once in past 6mo - student respondents	
MXSSCH2	Prop sent to office 3 or more times in past 6mo - student respondents	
MXSSERV1	Prop received MH services at school past 6mos - student respondents	
MXSSERV2 MXSSERV3	Prop received MH Service in community past 6mos - student respondents	
MXSSES1	Prop received MH services sch or comm past 6mos - student respondents	
MXSSES2	Prop in school whose parent graduated university - student respondents	
MXSSES3	Prop without own bedroom - student respondents	
MXSSES4	Zscore derived using principal components analyses for family assets	
MXSSUB1	Prop currently smoke tobacco - student respondents	
MXSSUB2	Prop current smoke marijuana - student respondents	
MXSWLBG1	Prop never eating breakfast - student respondents	
MXSWLBG2	Prop never getting good night's sleep - student respondents	
MXSWLBG3	Prop never getting physical activity - student respondents	
MXTCLM1	Mean Teacher JK-12 Total School Climate	
MXTCLM10	SD Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale academic expectancies	
MXTCLM11	Mean teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale staff relations	
MXTCLM12	SD teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale staff relations	41
MXTCLM2	SD Teacher JK-12 Total School Climate	37
MXTCLM3	Mean Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale SEL	37
MXTCLM4	SD Teacher JK-12 SEL school climate sub-scale SEL	38
MXTCLM5	Mean Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school home connections	38
MXTCLM6	SD Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school home connections	39
MXTCLM7	Mean Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school community relations	39
MXTCLM8	SD Teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale school community relations	39
MXTCLM9	Mean teacher JK-12 school climate sub-scale academic expectancies	40
MXTCLR1	Mean teacher 6-12 student behaviour in classroom	
MXTCLR2	SD Teacher 6-12 Student Behaviour in Classroom	
MXTCLR3	Mean teacher 6-12 emotion focused interaction in classroom	
MXTCLR4	SD teacher 6-12 emotion focused interaction in classroom	
MXTDEM1	Prop female 6-12 teachers in school	
MXTEMER1	Mean teacher 6-12 mental health emergency in school	
MXTEMER2	SD teacher 6-12 mental health emergency in school	
MXTMETH1	Total number of all teachers JK-12 in school-completed survey	
MXTMETH2	Total number of Grade 6-12 Teachers in school-completed survey	
MXTMETH3	Total number of JK-5 teachers in school- completed survey	
MXTMETH4	Grade 6-12 teacher response rate -% eligible 6-12 Ts completed SMHS	
MXTMETHS	Grade JK-5 teacher response rate -% eligible JK-5 Ts completed SMHS	
MXTMETH6	All teacher response rate combined -% eligible JK-12 Ts completed SMHS	36

Page 64 - 65 2017-11-22

MXTPOS1	Mean teacher JK-12 positive behaviour support in classroom	41
MXTPOS2	SD teacher JK-12 positive behaviour support in classroom	42
MXTPRGM1	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed SEL program in clsrm	42
MXTPRGM2	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed violence prevention program in clsrm	42
MXTPRGM3	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed risk prev health prom progr in clsrm	43
MXTPRGM4	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed ER coping skills program in clsrm	43
MXTPRGM5	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed other mental health program in clsrm	43
MXTPRGM6	Prop JK-12 Ts in school endorsed having a MH program in clsrm	44
PERSONID	Person ID	8
VERDATE	Version Date of when the file was created	57

2017-11-22 Page 65 - 65